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Carrington House Closure, Wincanton – Somerset Care
The Local Authority has been notified of a strategic decision taken by Somerset Care Ltd to close Carrington House Residential Home in Wincanton.
Although the Home is registered to accommodate 44 people, there are currently 21 residents within the home, some of which are Local Authority funded.
Residents and their next of kin have been advised of the closure, and the Local Authority’s Quality Assurance Team is now implementing its well-established business closure process in partnership with the provider, the Care Quality Commission and other key stakeholders.  Adult Social Care staff have commenced work to ensure the safe and smooth transfer of residents to alternative Homes of their choice wherever possible, where their care and support needs can be met.  

It is anticipated that all residents will have moved by 31 March 2022.
The Home was most recently inspected by the Care Quality Commission in May 2021 and given an overall rating of ‘Requires Improvement’.   Somerset County Council’s Quality Assurance Service had been working with the Home Manager to support the improvements required.

Throughout the COVID-19 pandemic, Somerset County Council has worked closely with care providers across the county to ensure the provision of financial support and PPE, as well as offering routine advice, guidance, support and signposting through weekly briefings, webinars and a new provider facing website. Carrington House has been one of the many beneficiaries of this work. 

Somerset County Council owns the freehold to the Carrington House site and property services have been served notice as part of this closure process.  Colleagues in property services will be working with Somerset Care during the notice period whilst also considering the future of the whole site in line with County Council priorities.
Carrington House CQC Link: Carrington House (cqc.org.uk)
	For more information please contact: 
	Name: Lynne Wilmot – Quality Assurance Team
Email:  LWilmot@somerset.gov.uk
Telephone: 01749 346031
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